City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting Monday, November 1, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Vandegrift and the following Council Members were present: Kaye Nita Gallagher, Sara Hicks, Logan Nance, Mary Raglin, Steve Simoff and Stacy Thurman. Also present were City Clerk Cindy Foster, Versailles Police, Al Cross, and John McGary.

Approval of Minutes

Approval of October 4, 2021, Regular Meeting Minutes – Motion by Council Member Nance; second by Council Member Hicks; all in favor; motion carried 6-0.

Approval of October 18, 2021, Regular Meeting Minutes – Motion by Council Member Thurman; second by Council Member Hicks; all in favor; motion carried 6-0.

New Business

Application for Santa event permit on 11/27/2021 to close Main Street from 8am – 2pm was presented. Motion by Council Member Hicks to approve; second by Council Member Raglin; all in favor, motion carried 6-0.

Application for event permit for Midway Music Festival on 7/23/2022, with street closure from 8am - 10 pm, was presented. Motion by Council Member Nance to approve; second by Council Member Raglin; all in favor; motion carried 6-0.

Guests Sam Rock and Ben Franzini from BG Distillers were present to answer questions and discuss annexation request. Mayor Vandegrift stated that a task force was formed in 2017 to bring a distillery to Midway.

Resolution

Council Member Hicks requested to hear the first reading of Ordinance 2021-009, Annexation of 158 West Leestown Road (Bluegrass Distillers). Mayor Vandegrift presented the first reading. The second reading will be scheduled for November 15th.

Mayor Vandegrift reported the following:

- The City set a record for occupational tax payments for 3rd guarter 2021
- Sump pump surveys go out to the residents this week
- Mayor Vandegrift, Mayor Traugott and Judge Kay have formed the Woodford County Veterans Commission. An event will take place on Veteran's Day (Nov. 11th) at 11:00 am at the American Legion, Main Street, Versailles
- The Council discussed placing an historic marker where an African American School was located

Council Member Thurman made a motion for the City to cover the cost of \$2,500.00 for an historic marker honoring the African American School to be placed at the location where the school once existed; Council Member Raglin seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Council Member Gallagher and second by Council Member Nance to adjourn (6:08 p.m.); all in favor; motion carried 6-0.

Grayson Vandegrift, Mayor

ATTEST:

Cynthia Foster, City Clerk/Treasurer